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June 25, 2013 
As you know, the Taliban has opened an office in Doha, Qatar, and claims to want to negotiate a peaceful solution to the long war in Afghanistan.

Although we yearn for peace as much as you, Women for Afghan Women believes that far from achieving that goal, negotiating with the Taliban is the way to brutal repression.
 
The Taliban are murderers who will stop at nothing to regain the totalitarian power they held in Afghanistan in the 1990s. At 6:30 am today, they conducted a brazen attack on the president’s palace. We awoke to TV images of little girls and boys and their teachers at a nearby school crawling out from under rubble. The Taliban have burned down hundreds of girls’ schools, murdered teachers who defy them by teaching girls, threaten those of us who run shelters for abused females. 


The Taliban have not agreed to respect and obey the Afghan constitution.  They have not agreed that human rights belong to women as well as to men or that women’s human rights must be protected.  They have not agreed that girls have the right to an education.  And they have not agreed to respect and participate in a democratic political process.  And yet, the United States is willing to negotiate with them. 

President Karzai boycotted the talks because he was offended by the Taliban signs and flag.  Now that these have been removed, he may go to Doha and the talks may resume.   

WAW’s position has not changed.  We are unwaveringly for the Afghan people, which means that we are against negotiations with the Taliban.

Our plea to President Obama and President Karzai –
The Afghan people do not want the Taliban to have any role in Afghanistan’s future.  Please call off these talks and never again give them the opportunity to posture as the legitimate government of Afghanistan. The Taliban will not be happy with a negotiated deal – they are interested in taking over Afghanistan by any means necessary.  Instead, put your efforts and resources into ensuring a fair and transparent electoral process next year, a process in which all Afghans have the time, the information, and the security they need to vote.

And to all our supporters and the supporters of human rights around the world – 
Stand with the Afghan people who do not want the Taliban back. 

With as much determination as ever,
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Manizha Naderi
Executive Director, WAW


